SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

DATE: March 24, 2014 AT: Altona, Town Hall

TIME: 6 P.M. Altona, New York

Supervisor Ross called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Board Members Present:

Supervisor:

Larry Ross

Council Members:

Jeanne Bushey

Ronnie LaBarge Herbert Therrian

James Fountain

Others Present:

Deputy Supervisor:

Ellen Montgomery

Highway Supt.:

Fred Therrian

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the construction of the Town garage.

The notice of the meeting appeared in the Plattsburgh Press Republican on March 20, 2014.

Aaron Ovios, an engineer/consultant, associated with Robert Sutherland Engineering, attended the meeting to provide information and to explain the process to the Board.

Mr. Ovios explained many State, County and /or local agencies would be involved in the process before the actual construction can begin.

The proposed location is off the Woods Falls Road on land donated by Ellen Montgomery.

Plans for the construction are being worked on and will need to be completed. Each project of the construction will have to go out to bid if the cost is more than \$20,000 from the planning to its completion.

Motion to adjourn by: Jeanne

arole Kelation

Seconded by: Jim Vote: All ayes

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Relation, Town Clerk